

President: The Rt. Hon. Lord Thomas, Lord Chief Justice of England and Wales

March 18 2015

Jonathan Fagan
Ten-Percent Foundation
Derwen Bach
Glyndwr Road
Mold
CH7 5LW

Dear Jonathan,

Re: Donation to LawCare

On behalf of the Trustees of LawCare, I am writing to thank the Ten- Percent Foundation for the very generous donation of £1000.

We are really delighted with this contribution which will enable us to continue to provide much needed support to lawyers experiencing personal and professional difficulties.

I am sorry we have not been able to speak on the phone yet but I will contact you by email to arrange a time to talk about how we may use these funds.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Elizabeth Rimmer

EZizadeth

Chief Executive



12 July 2015

Mr Jonathan Fagan Trustee Ten Percent Foundation Derwen Bach Glyndwr Road Mold CH7 5LW

Dear Mr Fagan

On behalf of all the people who use the Ace of Clubs day centre, I would like to thank you, very belatedly, for your kind donation of £500 towards the work of the Ace of Clubs.

#### In 2014 we

- served a total of 18,304 lunches and 2,801 soups & sandwiches.
- played a part in moving at least 82 people into better accommodation that may be literally
  off the streets or it may be supporting someone to engage with other services and to help
  them take the next steps.
- provided at least 30 showers a week handing out a full set of clean clothes, from pants and socks through to jackets to each member if they need it
- put at least 10 loads of washing through our machines each week from members, not to mention the towels and dirty clothes from the showers, some of which we aim to recycle.
- saw at least 40 people engage in our IT Basics course.

There are few things that Ace of Clubs does not do. We encourage our members to engage with us, and other agencies in a place where they feel safe and able to make decisions so that they can take the next step towards changing their own personal situation. We will support them by whatever means we can whilst they do this, but we do not encourage people to remain homeless and helpless.

Ace of Clubs is a service for our local community – for those in need in this neighbourhood, as well as for those who come from further afield. What we do would not be possible without the generosity and love that is shown to us by all our supporters and for that we are extremely grateful.

Best wishes

Sarah Miles Centre Manager Jonathan Fagan Trustee, Ten-Percent Foundation Derwen Bach Glyndwr Road Mold CH7 5LW



13th February 2015

Dear Jonathan,

On behalf of all of us here at the British Stammering Association, I just wanted to thank you so much for the £500 donation which we received at the end of this week. I have noted that you would like the money to go towards supporting young people who are affected by stammering.

Last year was a busy and exciting time for the BSA, as you may know we updated our website under www.stammering.org which helps our visitors to access the wealth of information we provide in an easier to read and understand format. New features now allow visitors to comment on pages they find helpful or share pages on their social media profiles.

This year, your support will help us to continue to provide services including better, tailored information and support to help people who stammer.

Our Education helpline, run by our Education Officer Cherry Hughes, provides advocacy services to parents of children who stammer who are facing challenging in their education. Many enquiries contact us with quite complex issue such as appealing a school placement or struggling to receive the best support through their education.

"The BSA have been amazing and so helpful they have provided me with the facts about stammering why it happens, which is something that every parent wants to know. I have also received support from their education officer Cherry Hughes who was amazing." – Leanna, mum to Oliver, aged 6

In addition, your donation will help us to provide further support to young adults, who stammer, facing employment issues. This week, I responded to an email from a young woman who is struggling with securing employment:

"I came across your website and was wondering if you could point me in the right direction of getting some support and advice. Due to stress and other factors in my adult life I'm struggling with stammering more and more. Job interviews are a nightmare and feel I'm not able to progress in life due to my stammer." — Claire, aged 22

Thank you once again for your support, it means so very much to us.

Yours sincerely,

Lee Millam

Information and Support Service

Time Out Group 4 Pitt Street Macclesfield SK11 7PT

Gill.morgan@timeoutgroup.org.uk

16th March 2015

Mr Jonathan Fagan Trustee of Ten-Percent Foundation Derwen Bach Glyndyr Rd Mold CH7 5LW

### Time Out Group: Making Time for Vulnerable Adults

Dear Jonathan,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Trustees of Time Out Group to thank you for your donation of £200.

From April 2014 we gained a tender in the region of £27,000 from Cheshire East Council, and are using this to support adults with a learning disability in the North of Cheshire East by providing early intervention and prevention in the form of evening leisure services.

Time Out Group has been able to provide nearly 2000 hours of support this year, to two groups, in both Wilmslow and Macclesfield, and continues to enable group members to increase their skills and independence, by providing new experiences chosen by group members, in a fun but safe way.

Your donation will go to supporting staff to accompany members on holiday in mid-Wales in June. My own son is a member, and is already excited about the chance to go away with his friends.

On behalf of Time Out Group I would like to once again thank you for donating to this organization.

P Morga (Mrs)

Yours sincerely,

Gill Morgan

Secretary to TOG Trustees





#### Y Care International

3rd Floor 67-69 Cowcross Street London EC1M 6BP United Kingdom Tel +44 (0)20 7549 3150 Fax +44 (0)20 7549 3151 www.ycareinternational.org

President: Terry Waite CBE Chief Executive: Adam Leach

Mr Jonathan Fagan
The Ten Percent Foundation
Derwen Bach
Glyndwr Road
Mold
CH7 5LW

24 February 2015

Der M Fagan

I would like to say a special thank you for your very generous donation of £300 and for the difference you have helped to make to the lives of some of the most vulnerable young people around the world. Here at Y Care International, we aim to offer support and hope to some of the world's most vulnerable young people, providing them with the practical tools and guidance they need to build a brighter future.

West Africa is one of the many areas we are currently working, where, as I'm sure you are aware, Ebola is having a devastating effect. We are working closely with other agencies to help combat the effects of this terrible disease. Thanks to the generosity of supporters like you, we have established emergency washing stations and trained hundreds of young local volunteers who are now teaching people in their community's basic disease prevention, both in rural and slum areas across the region. So far, we have reached more than 150,000 people with these key messages. And it is our aim to remain there in order to help the young people who survive the epidemic to rebuild their lives, their livelihoods and their communities.

That is why your generous support is needed more than ever and why we are so very grateful for the kindness you have shown. I know that with your continued support and friendship, we will be able to transform the lives of many more young people around the world - improving their health, defending their rights and equipping them with the skills and belief they need to move forward positively with their lives.

i have enclosed a copy of our 2013/2014 Annual Review to show you the difference gifts like yours have and can make. Once again, on behalf of all the young people you have helped us to support, thank you.

With thanks and best wishes

Adam Leach
Chief Executive

West Africa is one of the many alters we are comently working, where, as the same you are aware. Ehota is head to be aware. Ehota is head to be combat the unects of this terrible disease. Thenics to the generatity of supporters like you, we have autabilished omergency washing stations and trained hundreds of young loss voltations and trained hundreds of young loss voltations who are now teaching people in their community's basic disease prevention, both in renal and who are now teaching people in their community's basic disease prevention, both in renal and



### **HUGHES SYNDROME FOUNDATION**

Conybeare House Guy's Hospital London SE1 9RT

tel: 0207 1888217

email: info@hughes-syndrome.org web: www.hughes-syndrome.org



Jonathan Fagan Ten-percent Foundation Derwen Bach Glyndwr Road Mold CH7 5LW

19 February 2015

Dear Mr Fagan

On behalf of the Hughes Syndrome Foundation, I would like to thank the Ten-percent Foundation for the generous donation of £100. It was very kind of Andrea Sherrington to propose our charity as a worthy cause, and I will be writing to her to thank her.

We plan to use this donation to create a new GP learning module. Only 40% of GPs are aware of Hughes syndrome; although this is a great improvement than previously, we clearly need to help educate today's busy GPs and an online course is much needed.

Thank you for supporting our small charity and please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.

With kind regards

Kate Hindle

Foundation Manager

Vote Mide



UNICEF House 30a Great Sutton Street London EC1V 0DU

Supporter Care 0300 330 5580
Reception 020 7490 2388
Email supportercare@unicef.org.uk
www.unicef.org.uk

### եկլլեւիկլորիլույելիիկ

Mr J Fagan Trustee Ten Percent Foundation Derwen Bach Glyndwr Road Gwernymynydd MOLD CH7 5LW

1#1

SHMC 34 0007323



11 March 2015

Ref: 1029099264

Dear Mr Fagan

When I was growing up, one of the first lessons I learned from my parents was the importance of saying 'please' and 'thank you'.

As you might imagine, my colleagues and I at Unicef use the word 'please' a lot. Everything we do for the world's most vulnerable children is made possible through voluntary donations which, much of the time, we have to ask for.

More gratifying is when we have the opportunity to say 'thank you' – which is why it is such a pleasure for me to write to you today. On behalf of everyone who works at Unicef, and on behalf of the children you are helping, I would like to say thank you for your recent donation to Unicef.

I mentioned earlier the lessons of my childhood: I was lucky. Literally millions of children in the world today are denied the rights that I, and the children I grew up with, took for granted. These include the right to an education, the right to be healthy, the right to be treated fairly, the right to a childhood and the right to be heard.

These rights belong to every child, and Unicef has promised to help fulfil them for all children, everywhere.

Your gift of £100.00 will help us uphold this promise. Thanks to you, more children now have a better chance at a brighter future.

Again, in a job where so much depends on the word 'please', I just wanted to say what a joy it is for me to say 'thank you' to you today.

11

Yours sincerely

David Bull

**Executive Director** 





Mr Jonathon Fagan Ten-Percent Foundation Derwen Bach Glyndwr Road Mold CH7 5LW

May 19<sup>th</sup> 2014

### Dear Mr Fagan

On behalf of Hounds for Heroes I would like to express our gratitude for the very much appreciated donation of £150.00. This money will assist us in our aims of placing assistance dogs with injured veterans and emergency service personnel.

It is always so difficult when setting up a new charity to raise funds and awareness, as it will take us two years to train our first team of dogs, so until then we do not have an 'end product' to show for the work we do. Your support at this stage really does send such a positive message to those serving Queen and Country that folk at home really do care about them. At this stage let us assure you that every single penny received makes such a huge impact on and difference to our work.

We have a great organisation, staffed by serving members of the armed forces, which in itself is fairly humbling, but we couldn't do it without your help as well.

It is a thrilling time for us as our first Squadron are growing up and really getting close to finishing their education. Our second Squadron are now in Advanced Training bringing them closer to the next part of their journey to becoming someone's life changing best friend. Our third Squadron are all reaching the end of their puppy phase and being prepared for the move into the next phase!

As we are now pairing our first partners with our puppies – the centre is buzzing with excitement. Hearing how the Endal effect is changing other people's lives makes our job so very fulfilling – but we couldn't do it without you!

Once again thank you for supporting Hounds for Heroes.

Warmest regards

D Dames

Danise Davies Administrative Assistant

Registered office: Unit 2B Rookery Farm Buildings, Ramsdean, Petersfield, Hampshire, GU32 1RU Registered Charity no. 1134359 & SC043751 Company no. 07130031 Telephone: 01730 823118 Website: <a href="www.houndsforheroes.com">www.houndsforheroes.com</a> Email: <a href="mailto:enquiries@houndsforheroes.com">enquiries@houndsforheroes.com</a>



# **HALKYN**

President Chairman
J.I. Roberts S. Penney

## CRICKET

Hon Secretary K. Williams Hon Treasure
J. R.Bellis

01352 781523

Correspondence To: Secretary, 9 Cae Masarn, Pentre Halkyn, Holywell. CH8 8JY

Ground: Pant Newydd, Pentre Road, Halkyn

1st August 2014

9 Cae Masarn Pentre Halkyn Holywell CH8 8JY

ar Jonathan

On behalf of Halkyn Cricket Club I would like to thank you for your generous donation of £100 to help us improve our junior training facilities.

Our current artificial turf wicket is urgently in need of repair and this kind donation will ensure that we can do this.

Many Thanks,

Yours faithfully,

Keith Williams

Secretary